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Dear Parents, Students and Friends of Trinity College 
 
What a joy it was to see the happy and joyful faces of so many students on their return to school. Our prayer for each student is that 
they will have much to rejoice about during this coming year: we wish them happiness in their personal lives, success in their studies 
and the desire to use the many opportunities offered to them to be the very best person they can be. We trust that everyone has 
settled into the rhythm of their new schedules and that all students feel truly welcomed at Trinity College.  
 
Last week the Year 7 students enjoyed the magnificent surrounds of Kangaroobie Camp at Princetown. This camp was a wonderful 
opportunity for students to get to know each other a little better, to further develop friendships with their peers and to develop 
their connections with their Homeroom teachers. A special thank you to our Year 7 Coordinator, Mrs Cate McCullagh, for her 
organisation of the camp. Thank you also to the many other staff members who spent time on camp supporting our students. 
 
Trinity College will hold its annual Commencement Mass this Tuesday morning, 13th CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΣ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƭƛǘǳǊƎƛŎŀƭ 
ǎŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƻƴŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƎƛǾŜǎ ǳǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǎ ΨƻƴŜΩ ƛƴ ŀ 
sacred space. We thank Ms Anne Hughes, our Director of Faith and Mission, for her arrangements for Mass and we thank Father 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ !ŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǎǎΣ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŜction 
which includes the recognition of our 2017 High Achievers. We welcome our guests to our Commencement Mass and invite them 
back to Trinity College for a morning tea. Please refer to the Admin section of this newsletter for further information for students 
about the arrangements for Commencement Mass. 
 
The week also holds many Information Evenings for our families, with the Year 10 Information Evening held on Monday evening, 
the Year 11 Information Evening to be held on Tuesday evening and the Year 7 Information Evening to be held on Thursday evening. 
In addition to this, the Parents and Friends will meet at 7pm on Wednesday evening and the School Community Feedback session 
will follow the P and F meeting. We welcome our families to all these events, knowing that ongoing communication with parents 
and carers will only enhance the learning journey for all our students.  
 
These Information Evenings provide an opportunity for families to meet the Year Level Coordinator and Homeroom teacher of their 
child. The students at Trinity College are blessed to be supported by many dedicated staff members who are prepared to assist 
students with their learning. Should you be concerned about any aspect of student life at the College, please feel free to discuss the 
matter with a member of staff. We often find that there are quick solutions to what may be troubling young people and it is usually 
ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ƭŀǘŜǊΦ  tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ Ŏŀƭƭ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜǊƻƻƳ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ 
Year Level Co-ordinator, depending on the situation. The names of staff in key positions will be included in this newsletter. If in 
doubt about whom to contact, please ask the staff at Reception and they will direct your query to the appropriate staff member. 
 

 
LIFE IS HUGE! 

Rejoice about the sun, moon, flowers, and sky. 
 

Rejoice about the food you have to eat. 
 

Rejoice about the body that houses your spirit. 
 

Rejoice about the fact that you can be a positive force in 
the world around you.  

 

Rejoice about the love that is around you. 
 

If you want to be happy, commit to making your life one 
of rejoicing. 

                                                        (Author Unknown) 



 
We are pleased to welcome aǊ {ǘŜǾŜƴ hΩ5owd to the role of Development and Communications Leader at our College. Steven will 

commence his position at on Monday, 12th February.  Steven joins our staff following a number of years at Crowe Horwath and, 

prior to that, as CEO at Football Geelong (now AFL Barwon). Steven has a background in journalism, which included managing and 

editing The Colac Herald.  We welcome Steven to our Trinity College staff.  
  

Much has been said to students these past few days about the value of new beginnings. There is a certain liberation in leaving the 
ΨƻƭŘΩ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎǎΦ !ǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ƴŜǿ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎs.  For 
some students, the new school year may bring with it a renewed commitment to focus on their studies; for others, it may bring a 
commitment to balance school, sport and social commitments. There may be a quest for spiritual enrichment by showing love for, 
compassion to and acceptance of all. Whatever personal goals students may set for themselves this year, we wish them well with 
the start of their school year. May they not dwell on past mistakes but rather keep their eyes open to the new challenges and 
exciting opportunities that this new school year brings. 
 

May you have much to rejoice about this week! 
Kind regards 
Mrs Cheryl Pefanis 

 
 

ADMINISTRATION MATTERS 
 

CANTEEN PRODUCTS ON ASH WEDNESDAY 
Please note that no meat products will be sold at the College canteen on Ash Wednesday (14th February).  
 

HOUSE SWIMMING SPORTS 
As in the past, our annual Trinity College House Swimming Sports will be held at the Camperdown swimming pool. This event will 
take place on Tuesday, 27th February. This is a wonderful day of celebration and students are encouraged to join in the fun of the 
day. Students are expected to support their school house as they can accumulate points for the Spirit Cup through their 
participation in the various school activities.  
 

Please note the following arrangements for the House Swimming Sports: 

¶ As this day is a calendared school day, all students must attend school.  

¶ Students may wear either their sport uniform or get dressed in their house colours. 

¶ It is imperative that students bring a hat, sunscreen and sufficient water to drink during the day.   

¶ All students are to report to homeroom at the start of the day as usual. From Homeroom, students will be bussed to 
Camperdown in homeroom groups. 

¶ Refreshments will be on sale but students must ensure they bring their lunch to school. Alternatively, items at a BBQ will be 
on sale. 

¶ This is a College function and our usual school expectations apply. Students are reminded that the following items are NOT 
permitted at the swimming sports: 
ü Technology devices/ mobile phones/iPods etc 
ü Zinc Cream or body paint 
ü Items made of crepe paper 
ü Water guns and similar items 

 

Our Year 12 students are fantastic ambassadors of our school sports and will take the lead on the day. We look forward to sharing a 
wonderful House Swimming Sports day with our students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 12 Students - 2017 
 



 

IMPORTANT CHANGES FOR STUDENTS USING PUBLIC TRANSPORT 
From 1st January, the PTV school student ID and Student Pass Application form will only be available 
online at ptv.vic.gov.au (hard copies are no longer available from stations and PTV hubs). 

¶ Students can download the PTV School Student ID and Student Pass Application form at 
ptv.vic.gov.au/tickets/fares/concession/students 

¶ ¢ƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ L5 ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘΦ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜŘ ŀǘ ƳŜǘǊƻǇƻƭƛǘŀƴ ǇǊŜƳƛǳƳ 
stations, PTV hubs, staffed V/Line stations and V/Line ticket agents. 

¶ PTV will not accept school issued student ID cards for travel on public transport. This is because many ID cards issued by 
schools have varying information and no expiry date. 

¶ A reminder that from 30th January 2017, the child range to use the Child Myki card changed from 5 to 18 years inclusive. It 
is strongly recommended that students register their Myki at PTV.vic.gov.au or by calling 1800 800 007. 

 
 

DISTRIBUTION OF THE COLLEGE NEWSLETTER 
The College newsletter is our main form of communication with our community and, as such, it is imperative that families read the 
newsletter regularly to acquaint themselves with happening at Trinity College. The College newsletter is emailed to all families, to 
the email address provided to the college. Should families not receive the newsletter, they are requested to contact Julie Demasi 
(Newsletter Editor) on jdemasi@tcc.vic.edu.au in order to check that they receive an electronic copy of the newsletter.   
 
Printed copies of the newsletter are available from Reception and families that wish to have a printed copy can either collect the 
copy from Reception or arrange for their child to collect the copy.   
 
In addition: 

¶ All students will continue to receive the newsletter in an electronic form via email.  

¶ The newsletter will continue to be available on the College website. 
 
Please contact Julie Demasi via Reception should you have any further queries about the newsletter.   
 
 

PUNCTUALITY 
Families are reminded that the school day commences at 8:45 with students expected to be seated in homerooms by 8:49. It is vital 
that students are not late to homeroom as this is the time of the day when the Homeroom teachers have an opportunity to 
coƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴǾŜȅŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΩ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ 
ensuring that students are at school on time.  
 
 

CURRICULUM MATTERS 
 

YEAR 11 VCE INFORMATION EVENING  
Year 11 students undertaking a VCE subject and their parents are invited to attend a Year 11 VCE Information Evening on Tuesday, 
13th February in the Jubilee Centre, commencing at 7.30pm sharp.  
 
A presenter from the VCE Help organisation will deliver a one-hour presentation, aimed at both parents and students. This 
presentation will support students and parents as they make the transition from middle school to the final years of schooling.  
 
It will also be an opportunity to meet the Year Level Coordinator and Homeroom Teachers, in order to provide both students and 
parents with the support and information that they require for a successful journey throughout 2018. We hope this evening will 
provide some valuable tips as our young men and women strive to achieve their very best as they move forward.  
 
Year 11 students will have follow-up sessions on Monday, 19th March, which will deal with aspects such as:  
 

¶ Communication & teamwork  

¶ Leadership  

¶ Goals & Vision 

¶ Building Working Relationships 
 
Please feel free to contact either the Year Level CooǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ IƻƳŜǊƻƻƳ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǊƛŜǎΦ ²Ŝ 
wish our students a most successful year and we look forward to meeting you at our Year 11 VCE Information Evening.  
Miss Leesa Sharkey 
Year Level Coordinator: Year 11 
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YEAR 7 PARENT / STUDENT INFORMATION NIGHT 
The Year 7 Parent and Student Information night will be held on Thursday, 15th February commencing at 7.30pm in the Jubilee 
Centre at Trinity College Colac. 
 

Various topics will be addressed regarding transitioning to secondary school, including how to log on to the Parent Access module 
(PAM), different curriculum being offered and some helpful tips on how to survive the first year of secondary school.  There will also 
ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƘƻƳŜǊƻƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ IƻƳŜǊƻƻƳ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 

 
All are welcome to attend. 

Mrs Cate McCullagh 
Year Level Coordinator: Year 7  
 

 

YEAR 7 AND YEAR 8 PLANNER 
With the school term underway, parents of Year 7 and 8 students will have noticed the beautiful layout of our Learning Curve 
student planner for 2018. This planner was chosen for students because it develops all elements of students' wellbeing, thinking 
capabilities and character strengths in an easy-to-deliver program. The planner will be used weekly during your child's iLEAP session 
and will focus on developing a new skill each week. 
 
The Learning Curve focuses on the following habits: 
Living ς promoting social emotional growth. Students are encouraged to become self-aware, develop self-control, become 
motivated, and be successful in managing relationships 
Learning - teaching how to learn. The program uses an array of learning approaches and study skills which develop curiosity and a 
love of learning. 
Thinking - teaching how to think creatively and critically. Using Habits of Mind and higher order thinking tools students learn to 
transfer knowledge and skills across subjects and reflect on what they learn. 
 
Please take the time each week to sign your child's planner and generate a conversation about the skills they have learnt 
throughout their iLEAP session. More information and resources are available on the website www.learningcurve.com.au 
 
We look forward to developing a positive partnership with you and your child throughout the year. 
Mrs Natalie Holt     Mrs Cate McCullagh 
Year Level Coordinator: Year 8   Year Level Coordinator: Year 7 
 
 

NAPLAN 
The National Assessment Program ς Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 2018 for Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 students will be held on Tuesday 
15 May, Wednesday 16 May and Thursday 17 May 2018. NAPLAN tests assess student knowledge and skills in Writing, Reading, 
Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy. 
 
The results of the tests provide information for students, parents, teachers and principals which can be used to improve student 
achievement. 
 
All students are expected to participate in the NAPLAN tests.  

¶ Support can be arranged for students with disabilities, if the student regularly uses similar support for classroom 

assessment tasks. 

¶ Exemptions may be granted to students with significant intellectual disabilities and to students who have been learning 

English for less than one year. 

¶ If your child is eligible for support due to disability or an exemption, you should discuss this with his/her teacher prior to 

the tests. Parental consent is required before any support due to disability or exemption is granted. 

Students may be withdrawn from NAPLAN by their parent or carer. This is a matter for consideration by parents and carers in 
consultation with the principal. If, after consultation, you decide to withdraw your child, you must sign a Student Withdrawal form. 
These forms are available at the school and must be completed by March 10, 2018. 
 
For more information about the tests, please visit the VCAA website at www.vcaa.vic.edu.au or the NAP website at www.nap.edu.au 
Mrs Pam Hacking 
Learning Leader 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.learningcurve.com.au/
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VCE/VCAL ASSESSMENT TASK PROCEDURES 
The Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA) sets out the guidelines and procedures for VCE/VCAL Schoolςbased 
Assessments, such as what happens when students are absent for School Assessed Coursework (SACs) or other assessment tasks. 
For equity and fairness, dates for all VCE/VCAL assessable work must be adhered to by all students. 
 
To ensure consistency across the College, these guidelines and procedures will apply to all students studying a VCE subject, either at 
a Unit 1 and 2 level or at a Unit 3 and 4 level, or at VCAL Intermediate and Senior level. 
 
Should a student be absent for a Schoolςbased Assessment task for a valid reason (medical reason or extenuating circumstances), 
students will need to complete an APPLICATION: SPECIAL PROVISION FOR A SCHOOL-BASED ASSESSMENT TASK form. This process 
includes: 

1. Students collect this form from their Year Level Coordinator. 
2. {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇǊƻǾƛǎƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƻōǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ ǎƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜΦ 
3. Students obtain a medical certificate in case of illness or a letter from a parent/guardian for extenuating circumstances 

(such as a funeral). 
4. Students submit the completed application form to the Year Level Coordinator, which must include the required student 

and parent/guardian signature and other required documentation. 
5. The special provision application will then be assessed by a panel and the student will be notified of the outcome by the 

Year Level Coordinator.  
6. The above evidence will be examined by a panel prior to any extension being granted, if in fact this is to be the case. 

Subject teachers may encourage students to apply for an extension, yet ultimately the decision to resit a SAC for marks 
does not rest with them. 

7. Any Year 12 student who has been granted an extension, must present to a room as arranged with the Yr 12 YLC where 
their writing of the SAC will be supervised. Year 11 students will write their SAC at a time and venue as arranged with their 
YLC.  

 
This process is applicable should a student be absent for a Schoolςbased Assessment task due to medical reasons or extenuating 
circumstances, such as a funeral. However, family holidays outside of the gazetted school holiday periods are not a valid reason 
for missing a Schoolςbased Assessment task. 
 
Should a student be absent for a Schoolςbased Assessment task without a valid reason or no parent notification or documentation 
has been provided, the student will receive a zero mark for the Assessment Task. Students may be required to complete the missed 
task and/or other work to demonstrate that they have satisfactorily met the outcomes of the unit of study. 
 
The correct implementation of these procedures will afford a more consistent and regulated approach to the completion of SACS, in 
turn will add to the sense of "equity" for both staff and students. 
 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ [ŜǾŜƭ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǉǳŜǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎΦ  
 

IXL 
This year in both Mathematics and English as part of our classwork and homework plan, we will be using a 
website called IXL. IXL is a comprehensive learning program in both Mathematics and English, offering 
unlimited practice across thousands of skillsτall of which are aligned to the Victorian curriculum.  
 
One of the best things about IXL is that your child can access it from home, so you have a chance to see your child's progress. 
 
To get started on your home computer, please follow these easy steps: 
 

1. Go to https://www.ixl.com/signin/tcc 
 

2. Enter your child's username and password and click "Sign in." 
(Note: the Mathematics or English teacher of your child will provide this information) 

 
3. Click on any skill to start learning! 

 
IXL is designed to help your child learn at his or her own pace. The program is adaptive and will adjust, based on your child's 
demonstrated understanding of the material. All of your child's results will be saved, so you can monitor his or her progress anytime 
by clicking on Analytics.  
 
We hope you will encourage your son or daughter to use IXL regularly.  
Mrs Pamela Hacking 
Learning Leader 
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NEW MUSIC TUTOR AT TRINITY COLLEGE 
Charlie has been performing on stage as a musician and actor for almost 10 years. His first show was a high 
school production of Joseph and the Amazing Technicolour Dreamcoat ς a show in which in 2018 he 
performed again but this time as the lead role. Charlie performs in Colac with Red Door Dance and Theatre 
Company and is currently playing a lead role as Stacee Jaxx in Rock of Ages. Charlie performed the role of 
Danny in the 2017 production of Grease and has also performed in Jesus Christ Superstar, Legally Blonde 
and Parade.  
 
Outside of theatre, Charlie is completing a Bachelor of Electrical and Electronic Engineering at Deakin 
University and plans to pursue a Master of Speech Pathology at La Trobe University. Charlie is classically 
trained in voice and has performance experience in many styles and genres, including musical theatre, 
contemporary, choral, rock, pop as well as barbershop and acapella. Having such exposure to different 
voices and music styles has provided him with a holistic view of the voice and he is passionate about singing tuition. Charlie will be 
vocal directing a number ƻŦ ǎƘƻǿǎ ƛƴ /ƻƭŀŎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ όƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Footlooseύ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ Ƙƛǎ 
knowledge, experience and enthusiasm for singing with students at Trinity College Colac. 
 
Charlie will be conducting lessons at Trinity College this year as well as running the Trinity College Vocal Ensemble and being the 
±ƻŎŀƭ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Footloose. If you would like more information about having lessons with Charlie, or if you 
would like to organise a trial lesson, please contact either Miss April Greaves or Mr Ben Hester. 
Mr Ben Hester 
Teacher 
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Any personal background information that you would be willing to share: family? past experiences? 
Interesting experiences? 
I am married to Bernadeen who is from Queensland. We have two girls and one boy: Abbey started 
ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ ƛƴ нлмуΣ !ƴƴŀ ƛǎ ƛƴ DǊŀŘŜ р ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ŀƴŘ [ƛŀƳ ƛǎ ƛƴ DǊŀŘŜ мΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ŏŀǘ ƴŀƳŜŘ 
Bruno and our dog is Izzy.  
 
What is your educational background? 
I am a past graduate of Trinity College from way back in 1986. I completed a Bachelor of Business at the 
University of the Sunshine Coast, where I lived for 10 years and met the lovely Bernadeen. 
 
What is your working background? 
I was previously employed as the Management Accounting Coordinator at the Colac Otway Shire for 8 years. Before that I worked as 
the Finance Manager at a Training & Employment company on the Sunshine Coast. 
 
What is your role at Trinity College? 
I have been appointed to the position of Business Manager, filling the large shoes vacated by Gerard McKenzie after nearly 20 years. 
 
What are your aims for the year?  
Working out what Gerard McKenzie did! 
 
Have you done any other job? 
Being an accountant has been my job since 1987.  
 
Do you have any hobbies/special interests? 
I enjoy reading, open fires, long strolls on the beach. 
  
Anything interesting about your life?  
All the girls in our house (including the dog) are born in Qld whilst all the boys (including the cat) are born in Colac! 
 
 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY FEEDBACK SESSION (SCFS) 
Our School Community Feedback Session (SCFS) will be held on Wednesday, 14th February at 7.00pm 
in the Boardroom, Gleeson Administration Building.  Topics for discussion will be Fundraising, Car 
Raffle, Foodbank and other support services we are able to offer our school community 
 

 



 

FROM THE DIRECTOR OF STUDENTS 
 
Dear Parents / Guardians 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you to the 2018 school year, in preparation for what we trust will be a fruitful year 
for our Trinity College community. Thank you for your support and co-operation thus far with regard to the implementation of the 
/ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƎŜǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ Ƴƻst 
encouraging and a further indication of the importance of our students wearing their Trinity College uniform with pride.  
 
As a school, Trinity College believes that the correct wearing of the school uniform has a major impact on the culture of the College. 
Students who are prepared to wear their uniform with a sense of pride and respect also tend to be more connected with the College 
and most importantly their studies. In addition, students show their belonging and loyalty to the College by wearing their school and 
sports uniforms neatly and correctly.  
 
For any uniform policy to work successfully, full co-operation is required of all concerned, so I encourage your ongoing support. It is 
essential that the following information and specific reminders be read and carefully considered: 
 

a) When your son or daughter is not wearing the correct uniform, please contact (by phone), the relevant Year Level 
Coordinator or myself at the College between 8.00am and 8.30am (5233 9200). Should you need to make contact before 
8am, a message can be left via the student absentee line (5233 9299) so that you can be contacted personally if required. 

b) Should students arrive at school not in correct uniform, they will be required to EITHER put on the correct laundered 
uniform from the second-hand uniform stored at the College OR contact a parent/guardian/responsible person to bring in 
the correct uniform immediately. Should the parent not contact the school and should the student refuse to wear the 
correct uniform, the student will be withdrawn from classes for the day, until the matter has been rectified. It must also be 
noted that there is a limited amount of second-hand uniform available for students to wear. 

c) Should students be wearing jewellery that does not comply with the uniform code, the item will be placed in an envelope 
and will not be returned until the end of the term. I would also like to make it clear that the school will not be held liable 
for any loss of such items of jewellery. However, all care will be taken.  

d) Trinity sports socks or plain white socks are expected to be worn with the Sport uniform. 
e) Boys are expected to be clean shaven at all times and will be asked to shave at school if this is not the case. 
f) Exaggerated hair styles or hair colour will be considered a breach of the uniform code. It will be at the discretion of Mr 
hΩCŀǊǊŜƭƭΣ aǊǎ tŜŦŀƴƛǎ ƻǊ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ǘƻ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ƻǊ ƴƻǘ ŀ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ōǊŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻŘŜΦ 

f)    Visible body piercings, other than a maximum of 2 per ear, and visible tattoos are not permitted. 
g) The traditional school shoe will be the only accepted school uniform footwear, which includes the shoe having a raised 

heel. This does not include black runners, canvas shoes or boots, ballet shoes and the likeΦ DƛǊƭǎΩ ǎƘƻŜǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ōǳŎkled at 
all times.  

h) Please note that black socks are not acceptable for either Sport uniform or school uniform. 
i) The footwear for Sport uniform must be suitable for physical activity. Slip-on shoes, canvas shoes or boots and sporting 
ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎΩ ŦŀǎƘƛƻƴ ǎƘƻŜs do not have the required cushioning and support for safe participation in both the short- and 
longer- term. Therefore, they are not permitted. Parents/guardians are asked to be mindful of this safety element when 
purchasing runners for Sport. 

j) Please remember that all students are expected to wear the Trinity College hat during terms 1 and 4. It is thus important 
that all students have their hat at school.  

 
Should there be any issue regarding the inability to wear full and correct uniform on any occasion, please do not hesitate to contact 
me with your concerns or queries.  Should it be necessary for families to purchase new uniform, the Trinity College Uniform Shop is 
open on Tuesday and Friday from 11:30am until 2:30pm. In the event that you are experiencing financial challenges, arrangements 
can be made with the school, please contact me directly at the College to discuss. I wish to thank parents and guardians for their 
ongoing support, and most importantly, wish you all well for 2018. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Mrs Leanne Eastman 
Director of Students 
 
 
 



 

PROCESS FOR A STUDENT OUT OF UNIFORM 

Student attends school in the incorrect uniform.  
No parent notification. Documented by staff 
member on SIMON in Behavioural Tracking. 

Student sent to office to contact family or 
to access second-hand uniform. 

Student accesses correct uniform 
from home or uses second-hand 

uniform options. 

Student is unable or unwilling to 
access correct uniform. 

Student returns to normal 
scheduled classes in correct 

uniform. 

Student is removed from classes 
and will complete class work until 
the correct uniform is able to be 

accessed. 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ wŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ 
ƴƻǘƛŦȅ ¸[/ ƻǊ 5ƻ{ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƛƴŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ 

correct uniform. 



 

FAITH AND MISSION 
 

ASH WEDNESDAY 
This Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, the first day of a six-week spiritual journey called Lent, as we move towards personal and 
community resurrection at Eastertime.  Catholics mark this day with prayers and the sign of the cross, in ash, placed on the 
forehead.  Ashes, in the Church, are a sign of both sorrow and renewal.  In 1983, the terrible bush fires which occurred on this day 
were called after this Christian holy day: Ash Wednesday.  
 
The day preceding Ash Wednesday is known as Shrove Tuesday or Fat Tuesday (Mardi Gras in French).  Traditionally, on this day, 
Christian households followed the Jewish custom of removing all yeast and yeast products (such as bread, cakes) and thoroughly 
ŎƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ŀ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻŦ ŦŀǎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƎŀƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳǎ άtŀƴŎŀƪŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅέ ŀƴŘ ά{ǇǊing 
/ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎέ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎǳǎǘƻƳǎ ōŜƎŀƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ IŜƳƛǎǇƘŜǊŜΦ LƴŘŜŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ά[Ŝƴǘέ ŎƻƳŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ !ƴƎƭƻ-Saxon lencten or 
άƭŜƴƎǘƘŜƴƛƴƎέ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŘǳŀƭ ƭŜƴƎǘƘŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ Řŀȅǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ IŜƳƛǎǇƘŜǊŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ ŀǊŜ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǿŀǊƳŜǊΣ 
in Spring.   
 
On Tuesday, students will celebrate this day with the purchase of pancakes at lunchtime, with funds raised going to our Lenten 
fundraising efforts for Caritas Australia. Ash Wednesday will be quite a contrast to the festive feel of Tuesday and this contrast 
reinforces the time of Lent as a more reflective and serious time of year.  On Wednesday, students will pray together and student 
leaders will place the sign of the cross, in ash, on foreheads, to mark the beginning of Lent.  
 
Lent is a time when Christians journey, symbolically, from spiritual coldness and wrongdoing towards the warmth of forgiveness and 
new life at Easter. It is a little difficult for us, in the Southern Hemisphere to appreciate the correlation between our faith journey 
and the seasons but we seem to manage rather well with the deeper meaning: that Lent is a time of prayer, self-denial and helping 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ǾƛƻƭŜǘ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŦǳǊƴƛǎƘƛƴƎǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ άǎƻǊǊƻǿέΦ  CƻǊ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎǎΣ !ǎƘ ²ŜŘnesday 
and Good Friday are days of fasting when those between the ages of 18 and 60 are obliged not to eat meat. This small imposition 
helps to remind us to reflect on our lives as Lent is not so much about what we cannot do but what we can do to prepare for Easter, 
ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǎǘ ŦŜŀǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ   
Ms Anne Hughes 
Director of Faith and Mission 
 
 

WELLBEING NEWS 

 
The best way to build your students wellbeing and personal growth is through contributing to make a positive difference to otƘŜǊǎΩ 
lives 
 

ά5hLbD Dhh5 ¢h C99[ Dhh5έΦ 
 
When students experience something, their thinking is influenced by two competing parts of their brain: the amygdala and the 
prefrontal cortex.   The amygdala is the unconscious part which generates emotions. It causes the fight, flight or freeze reactions.  
The prefrontal cortex is the conscious rational part which controls the intensity of their emotions to make decisions. This part is not 
fully developed until young people reach their late teens or early twenties. Therefore, each student can respond to experiences 
differently. 
 
When their amygdala takes over ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎǎΣ ƎƻƻŘ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ-ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƪŜȅ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǎŜƭŦ-awareness 
of this, so that that they can self-regulate their emotions. 
 
To assist students in developing the skill of self-regulating, parents can 

¶ initiate discussions about positive, negative, mixed and hidden emotions and their intensity  

¶ help them to create their own positive coping and self-calming strategies to reduce emotional intensity  

¶ help them learn positive self-talk to combat negative emotional responses  

¶ encourage Mindfulness Activities to help them manage strong emotions when they arise 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MINDFULNESS 
Mindfulness can support students in dealing with exam stress, attention and focus as well as can assist in relaxation and sleep. 
Many students (and adults) may find that mindfulness activities weird and difficult at first. However, with regular practice, it 
ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ŜŀǎƛŜǊΦ ¢ƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƴƎ ƻŦ ƛǘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛŘŜŀ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛǎŜ ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭƴŜǎǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΣ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǿŜŜƪΦ hƴŎŜ ȅƻǳϥǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŜel for it, 
you can decide how often you use it. 
 
There are several good websites and apps that provide guided mindfulness activities for all ages  
including: 
 
Smiling Minds ( www.smilingminds.com.au) 
 
Mindfulness for Teens (mindfulnessforteens.com/guided-meditations) 
 
Stop, Breathe and Think (www.stopbreathethink.com) 

 

 
Students can also learn Mindfulness techniques through the student Wellbeing Centre. 
 

BULLYING  
Bullying occurs when words or actions are used intentionally and repeatedly to make a person feel intimidated, threatened or 
powerless.  
 
For a behaviour to be considered bullying, it must be aggressive and include an imbalance of power and be repetitive.  
 
There are several types of bullying: verbal, social, physical and cyber-bullying. 
 
Bullying is never OK and we have policies and procedures to support our students. If students think they are being bullied, they 
should speak to a teacher or member of staff. Alternatively, parents can contact the school to discuss the situation. It is important 
that any bullying incidents are reported promptly to ensure our students wellbeing and emotional safety.  
 
There are several online resources to learn more about bullying, its impact and where to get help:  
 
National Centre Against Bullying (www.ncab.org.au) 

 

Bullying No Way (www.bullyingnoway.gov.au) 

 
Bully Zero Australia Foundation(www.bzaf.org.au)  

 

Kids Help Line (www.kidshelpline.com.au)   

Lifeline (www.lifeline.org.au) 
 
Regards  
Kate and Marsha (Student Wellbeing) 

 
 

EVENTS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, 13th February Shrove Tuesday 
Commencement Mass 
Year 11 Parent Info Evening, 7.30pm 

Wednesday, 14th February Ash Wednesday 
P & F Meeting, 7.00pm 
School Community Feedback Session, 7.30pm 

Thursday, 15th February  Year 7 Parent Info Evening, 7.30pm 

Thursday, 22nd February Year 8 Parent Info Evening, 7.30pm 

http://www.smilingminds.com.au/
http://www.stopbreathethink.com/
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/
http://bzaf.org.au/
http://www.bzaf.org.au/
http://www.kidshelpline.com.au/


 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY NEEDED FOR 2018 

The Trinity College Canteen provides a wide range of nourishing food to students and staff at reasonable prices.  The canteen is also an important 
fundraiser and contributes greatly to the provision of equipment in the College.  The support and work of all those parents who volunteer their 
time is greatly valued and is certainly appreciated by all that use the canteen. 
 

A number of parents help with the canteen and, once again, we are calling for volunteers to help in the canteen. You would be required to start at 
9:45am and finish at 2:15pm.  During your shift, you will usually have a break between 11:30am and 1:00pm and return to serve lunch.  Once a 
month is alƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ƻǊ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǇǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ΨŦƛƭƭ ƛƴΩΦ  CŀǘƘŜǊǎκƎǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ volunteer.  
Please note that all volunteers in schools are required to obtain a Working With Children Check (WWCC), which can easily be obtained by filling out 

an application form online at  http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ and complete an OHS Induction. As a volunteer, there is no 
financial cost in obtaining the WWCC, however, there is a requirement to attach a photo of yourself to the form, this is at no cost. 
 

The canteen relies heavily on volunteers to operate and this year we really need your support in order to fill the roster for the year. It would be 
appreciated if all volunteers, current and new, complete and return the reply slip (below) by Friday, 16th February 2018 to enable roster 
completion.  Looking forward to having many new volunteers this year! 
 

Jo Carmichael 
Canteen Manager 
Phone: 5233 9247 jcarmichael@tcc.vic.edu.au  
" ................................................................................................................................................... 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEER REPLY SLIP 
Please return this slip to the Canteen by Friday, 16th February 2018. 

 

NAME _______________________________ PHONE _________________________________ 
 

Please Tick: 

PREFERRED DAY:  MONDAY   TUESDAY   WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY   FRIDAY 

EMERGENCY AVAILABILITY:    
 

NAME OF YOUNGEST STUDENT: ________________________________________ YEAR: ____________ 

 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
mailto:jcarmichael@tcc.vic.edu.au


 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 


